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Farmingdale retiree responds
to amendment struck down at DA

by Daniel Scott Marrone
Farmingdale Officer for Retirees

he proposed UUP constitu-

tional amendment permitting

the chair of the Retired Mem-

bership Governing Committee
(RMGQC) limited voting at UUP Execu-
tive Board meetings was debated at the
2022 Spring Delegate Assembly, held
April 9 in Albany. The proposed amend-
ment stated that the RMGC chair would
only vote on noncontractual issues
related to and delimited by issues
involving SUNY retirees.

At the Spring DA, more than a few
individuals expressed “respect toward
retirees,” yet opposed them having a
vote—even regarding retiree-related
issues. One individual stated that since
the number of SUNY retirees is quickly
escalating, the retirees would soon be
outnumbering and overpowering those
still actively employed. This comment is
wrong on both counts. While the retirees
are growing in number, they still would
have only one vote on the statewide
Executive Board—that which is repre-
sented by the RMGC chair—and that
vote is limited to only issues directly
affecting retirees.

Another “nay” comment referred to the
fact that the retirees have “no business”

being involved in contractual matters.
This comment is also off base since the
proposed constitutional amendment
clearly states that the RMGC chair could
not vote on any contractual matters.

I came to SUNY in 1984 as a part-
timer. It took three years for me to land
a full-time position. Subsequently,
each promotion in rank, as well as my
SUNY Chancellor’s Award application,
required multiple attempts. I feel we
now have a similar situation where the
proposed UUP constitutional amend-
ment will require additional attempts.

My suggestion is that we resubmit the
proposed UUP constitutional amend-
ment allowing the RMGC chair limited
voting rights.

NYS survivor’s benefit
information available

UP retiree members who

would like to find out

more about the New

York State and Local
Retirement System Survivor’s Benefit
Program can contact the Call Center
toll-free at 1-866-805-0990 or at
518-474- 7736 within the Capital
Region.

Retirees can also write for more
information to: New York State and
Local Retirement System Survivor’s
Benefit Program, 110 State St.,
Albany, NY 12244-0001. Please
include the last four digits of your
Social Security number in any corre-
spondence.

Further information can be found at
https://www.osc.state.ny.us/files/
retirement/publications/pdf/1860-
survivors-benefit-program-retired-
employees.pdf or at https://www.osc.
state.ny.us/retirement/publications/
survivors-benefit-program-retired-
nys-employees

NOTE: This is NOT a UUP benefit
but a New York state benefit.
UUP has no further information
or access to beneficiary forms
for this coverage.
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In memoriam

Let us remember those who have passed away since winter 2022:

JOSEPN ZAMMEITNAN .c...eeutetieieeiteieeteetteteete et see et et e s be et e saeesbe et esbeesesaeens Albany
Carol JEWEL.....cceiiiiiiiietetetetetet ettt ettt et r et sa e saesaen Albany
JONN VEStAL....couiieiiiiieieeee ettt st Binghamton
William MCGrath.......ooccoveeiiiniiiiieieeeeeeee et Buffalo Center
Robert AllendOerfer........cocuirierierienieienieieetese et Buffalo Center
JOAY LAVIS ..veeeveirieeiieerieereeeteestesieeste st esstessaeessaeessseesseesssessnesssenns Buffalo Center
DTN T €721 1 oo F ST Buffalo HSC
Clas LUNAGTON ....covieieeiieieeteeieeieee et steeeeseesie st e saeeeesseessesssesseesanns Buffalo HSC
Dale JANOWSKY.....eeetiieieiiieeieerteee e ese et e e ereesaeseeesaessaeeeaeesanens Buffalo State
Margaret Cruickshank .........c.cccveeeieeieecieceeeeee e Buffalo State
JUAIEI BEST .euiiiiiiiieieieeteetee ettt sttt sttt saesb e e tesaaes Cortland
GOrdon Beadle ......cc.cooeiiiriiiiinieieeteeee et Cortland
JOSef Michl ..ottt Downstate Medical
Patrick Chen......ooiiiieieieiecieceee et Downstate Medical
AdiDa RANA.....ciiiiiiiiiiieieeteee ettt Downstate Medical
Jeffrey GUIIMETE ...ccveeeieeieee e e Empire State
ATTRUT BIICO wvviiieiieiececceetee ettt ettt ettt et b e s ESF
COornelius MCAAOTEY ....cccveecuereieeiieeieesreerieesteeseessseessessseesssessssassseenns Farmingdale
MELISSA CASS .veruvenvienieeuieieeieeitest et et et ettt e e be st e sat e b et e saeeae et esaeeaee New Paltz
IEENE LODET.c..uiiiiiiieiieteeeie ettt ettt ettt ettt esae e s enee New Paltz
Paul SChEELE ..ottt Oneonta
Laura SMith ....cccveecieeeeeeeeeeee e e Oswego
Benjamin FUTSt .....cociiiiiiiiiiiicicentetee ettt Potsdam
AQTON CATTON .ceiiieieeeiiieeriteeertee et et e et e e et e et e e s st e e s sraessssaeesenneens Stony Brook
William WOOAVIIIE .......oeeeeeeieeiieeeeceeeee et Stony Brook
AMELA SAIINETO ..c.veevieiieiieieeteeee ettt ettt esae s e e seeenenne Stony Brook
RUh LAtOUT ..oovviiiiiiiiecicccecee ettt saee e Stony Brook HSC
L 7 =B AT S Stony Brook HSC
Peter McDermott......covviiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiieicceecccctee e Stony Brook HSC
Kenneth AXTON JT...cccuiieiiiiieeieerieceeeieee et saeesenees Stony Brook HSC
Charles Bythewood.........ccooveeeuiirieerieeieeeeeee e Stony Brook HSC
J. Clint Elwood Upstate Medical
StANIEY EIMEY ...cccoveieiieiierieereeereeeteeteeeee st ae e e s aesseeeeaeesaneesees Upstate Medical
JONN MOSRET JT. c.eviieiieieeeeeeeee et et Upstate Medical
UUP Retiree Services ..., 800/342-4206 x638
Retirement Systems (Pensions)
NYS Employees’ Retirement System ..., 866/805-0990
NYS Teachers' Retirement System ........... ... .. oo, 800/348-7298
Optional Retirement Programs
Fidelity ... 800/343-0860
LA 800/842-2776
VLI .o 800/448-2542
Oy A 800/584-6001




From RMGC Chair Charlie McAteer

Nice to meet some of you!

s spring rolls into summer, I

am very glad to have met

some of you at the various

UUP retiree functions
throughout New York state. We have
been waiting a long time for in-person
metings, and I appreciate the work of our
regional retiree coordinators, their chap-
ter assistants, and Walter Apple, your re-
tiree benefits services coordinator, for
organizing and getting out the word
about these meetings.

Many of those meetings are highlighted
in this edition, beginning on page 4. I en-
joyed traveling from one end of New York
to the other to attend these meetings, and
I appreciate your comments and sugges-
tions. Since I am a product of the SUNY
system, it was nice to see some of the
campuses and surroundings where I have
studied and worked. Your thoughts help
our RMGC (Retired Membership
Governing Committee) work toward
improvements and programs that benefit
all retirees. We are working on draft
operating by-laws for your RMGC, and
I hope to have something before the next
election cycle.

Your civil comments in reply to the
UUP Retiree News, Info. & Monday ARA
Alerts are appreciated. As I have men-
tioned in previous columns, we may not
always agree with some points of view.

But when we keep it civil, we hear each
other, rather than hearing only the
scream. It reminds me of the classic art-
work “The Scream” by Edvard Munch, in
which the subject is screaming while
holding their hands to their ears, and
cannot hear others over their scream.

I want to thank Jo Schaffer, RMGC
immediate past chair, for stepping up to
assist with the Central New York retiree
region leadership duties as approved by
the RMGC. As we start to meet in person
again, we can use—and appreciate—the
help in our chapters in Central NY, as
well as those at ESF, Morrisville, Oswego,
Polytechnic Institute, Upstate Medical
and Empire State College.

For those of you who either live in or
“snowbird” in Florida, we have included
an article on page 13 with contact infor-
mation and a map showing the various
New York State United Teachers sub-
units in Retiree Council 43, which covers
the state of Florida. Thanks, Joan, for the
information as she is our NYSUT Elec-
tion District 52 director that UUP re-
tirees (as well as all higher education
retirees) belong to in the 250,000+
NYSUT retiree structure. We belong to
NYSUT Retiree Councils 40, 41 and 42.
But if you are in the Florida area, you can
also be part of that group. At last count
we have more than 425 UUP retirees liv-

Organizing Your Vital Records
booklet available online, by mail

Having your personal information in one place makes it easier to deal with the unexpected.
The Retired Membership Governing Committee (formerly COARM) created a checklist
designed to be an organizing tool that will help you and your family more easily navigate

moments of change. It will assist you in aggregating your important data.

We hope this document helps give you a view of your vital information, and some measure
of peace of mind for you and those you hold dear,” said RMGC Chair Charlie McAteer.

ing in Florida and many more who spend
a few months there each year. Check it
out, you have nothing to lose.

I end this column with appreciation
for all the thoughts sent to your retiree
leadership about the recent setback on the
proposed UUP constitutional amendment
for the retiree chair to have limited voting
on the statewide Executive Board (see re-
lated story on page 1). We are looking into
what may work in the future. As Batman
would say, “Stay tuned to the same Bat
time and the same Bat channel!”

Stay safe and healthy, and I hope to see
you at a fall UUP retiree event some-
where in our great state of New York.

The document can be found on the website at http://uupinfo.org/reports/reportpdf/OYVR2016fillable.pdf or by
contacting Walter Apple, retiree member services coordinator, at wapple@uupbenefits.org or at (800) 342-4206.




4 m THE AcTIvE RETIREE SUMMER 2022

RMCG and retiree news from the chapters, regions
Alfred

by Gary Moore brunch back on campus in the fall.
Alfred Chapter Officer for Retirees One member had questions about COBRA, regarding the den-

n April 28, we had a brunch in Hornell with 14 in at- tal and vision program. At the Alfred State end-of-the-year
tendance. A representative from the Steuben County luncheon for employees that I attended, another member who

Office of the Aging gave. a presentation. was retiring asked me the same question. Both were referred to
Follow up questions were taken. UUP Retiree Member Services Coordinator Walter Apple at
Those in attendance said they would like to have their next (800) 342-4206.

Binghamton

by Robert Mess
Binghamton Chapter Officer for Retirees

On June 22, with state restrictions having
been lifted, we were able to have an in-person
summer meeting on the Binghamton Univer-
sity campus. The meeting was well attended
and we were able to see some old friends and
make some new ones.

Staffer Walter Apple and RMGC Chair
Charles McAteer brought us up to speed on all
efforts being made on our behalf. Dr. Yong
Wang of the System Science and Industrial En-
gineering Department gave an enlightening
presentation on his research in autonomous
systems and how artificial intelligence is being
implemented.

Special thanks to Loraine Tyler, Jo Schaffer
and Corinna Kruman for all they did to make
this a successful event ROBERT MESS

Cortland

ore than two

dozen Cortland-

area retirees met

for their spring
meeting June 7.

Evan Faulkenberry, an associ-
ate professor in the college’s
history department, right, spoke
about new research on slave
revolts from the 18th century
to the 19th century.

Retiree leader Jo Schaffer, far
right, addresses the group.

PETER SCHAFFER PHOTOS




Delhi/Oneonta

by Loraine Tyler

RMGC Southern Tier Rep
fter a two-year hiatus, UUP retirees from Oneonta
and Delhi met May 10 at Alfresco’s Italian Bistro for
brunch and conversation.

Charles McAteer, chair of the Retired Members Governing
Committee, greeted attendees and reviewed the failure of a pro-
posed amendment debated by delegates to the 2022 Spring Del-
egate Assembly; if successful, the amendment would have given
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the RMGC chair the right to vote on certain issues before the
statewide Executive Board.

William Simon shared language of a proposed resolution being
discussed by the Oneonta Chapter to “endorse the concept of di-
rect election (by all UUP members, not just delegates) of
statewide officers.”

UUP Retiree Member Services Coordinator Walter Apple cov-
ered aspects of the new MetLife travel benefit. The new benefit
was well received, with many questions.

A fall meeting is scheduled for Delhi. Details to follow.

Long Island

by Daniel Scott Marrone
RMGC Long Island Region Rep

r. Daniel S. Marrone, UUP Long Island Region rep-

resentative, hosted the “Coming Back Together—

Long Island” meeting May 24, that included 118

participants from Empire State College in Old
Westbury, SUNY Farmingdale, Stony Brook HSC, Stony Brook
University West Campus, and SUNY Old Westbury.

Held at the Radisson Hotel Hauppauge, the meeting featured
an array of speakers. Marrone began the meeting with a brief
history of Long Island. Prior to Jan. 1, 1898, Long Island
consisted of the City of Brooklyn (Kings
County), Queens County and Suffolk County.
On that climatic first day of 1898, the City of
Greater New York was formed and Brooklyn
became one of five boroughs. Queens was
divided with the western 19 percent of its area
comprising the Borough of Queens and the
remaining 81 percent transformed into the
newly named Nassau County.

Marrone next introduced for special recog-
nition Judy Wishnia and Barbara Maertz,
founding members of the UUP Committee
on Active Retired Membership (COARM)
that in later years became the Retired
Membership Governing Committee. Judy’s
granddaughter, Karen Wishnia, handed out
name tags to entering guests and was in
charge of compiling attendance and financial
records for the meeting. Nancy Nearman,
Old Westbury Chapter officer for retirees,
assisted.

Stony Brook Chapter member Andrew
Solar-Greco spoke on behalf of the five UUP Long Island chapter
presidents. He emphasized the importance and strength of UUP
in its pivotal role representing SUNY’s academic and profes-
sional staff.

RMGC Chair Charlie McAteer provided a comprehensive

Nick KORIDIS PHOTOS

Above, NYSUT Retiree Council 52 leader Joan Perrine updates Long Island retirees on the
NYSUT retiree council structure.

Below left, UUP retiree Judy Wishnia, left, was acknowledged for her lifelong commitment
to SUNY, UUP and retirees. She is shown with granddaughter Karen Wishnia, who helped
to organize the spring event.

Below right, Daniel Marrone poses with RMGC Chair Charlie McAteer, right.

update on statewide UUP activities and meetings affecting
retirees across New York state and Florida, the latter of which
nearly 500 retired UUP members now reside.
McAteer recounted his efforts at the union’s 2022 Spring
see LONG ISLAND, page 6
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LONG ISLAND

Nick Koribis

More than 115 retirees attended a May 24 luncheon meeting on Long Island.

(continued from page 5)

Delegate Assembly in Albany, to secure
passage of an amendment to the UUP
constitution.

Presently, the RGMC chair has a voice—
but not a vote—on the statewide Executive
Board. The amendment proposed at the
DA would have permitted the RMGC chair
to vote on issues affecting UUP retirees.
The April 9 vote on the amendment came
up three votes shy of the required two-
thirds majority. McAteer promised to try
again in obtaining passage of the pro-
posed amendment at the next UUP DA.

He then introduced RMGC presidential
appointee Doreen Day, who brought to
the speakers’ podium representatives
from the Osher Lifelong Learning Insti-

tute (OLLI) housed at Stony Brook
University.

McAteer next introduced NYSUT
Retiree Council 52 elected leader Joan
Perrini, who spoke in detail concerning
NYSUT, an organization representing
more than 600,000 people—of which
250,000 are retirees—who work in, or are
retired from, New York’s schools, colleges
and health care facilities. NYSUT is a fed-
eration of more than 1,200 local unions,
each representing its own members. UUP
is a local of NYSUT, which is affiliated the
American Federation of Teachers, the
National Education Association and the
AFL-CIO. UUP belongs to NYSUT Retiree
Councils 40, 41 and 42, and votes to elect
the NYSUT retiree leadership.

TIAA reps to address
elder care counseling,
finances via Zoom

r. Daniel Marrone,

RMGC Long Island

Region representative,

has organized an
online workshop open to all UUP
retirees.

The workshop—set for Friday,
Oct. 21, from 11 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.—
will cover “Elder Care Financial
and Legal Issues,” as well as free
and voluntary benefits programs
for retirees.

Retirement firm TIAA is provid-
ing an expert on elder care finan-
cial and legal issues. Walter Apple,
UUP retiree member services coor-
dinator, will speak on the benefits
to retirees offered through UUP,
NYSUT and SUNY.

The last hour of the online work-
shop will be devoted to questions
from participants.

Western NY

by Stacey Johnson
RMGC Western NY Rep

he Western NY Region met June 28 for the first time
in three years at Classics V for “bruncheon.” Members
from the Buffalo Center Chapter, Buffalo HSC Chap-

Board was turned down at the Spring Delegate Assembly (see re-

lated story, page 1);

« Retirees’ relationship to NYSUT. UUP has nine votes for UUP
retirees at NYSUT, giving us significant input into NYSUT.
Apple explained the new travel benefit offered through

ter, Buffalo State Chapter, and Empire State College
Chapter attended to hear all that’s been happening in our retiree
organization.

Buffalo Center Chapter President Ken Kern, RMGC Chair
Charles McAteer, and UUP Retiree Benefits Services Coordina-
tor Walter Apple were featured speakers. Several recently retired
members were present.

Kern spoke about the relationship of the retirees and his chap-
ter, encouraging participation when possible.

McAteer told about all that has been happening with the re-
tirees, including:

« A proposal to grant the retiree rep a vote on the Executive

MetLife, formerly through UNUM. He also explained the UUP
insurance policy of $1,000, paid with retiree member dues., and
he fielded many questions from the audience.

The three speakers received a certificate of appreciation for
their participation in this event.

Tonalee Batchelor, Buffalo Center Chapter retiree, circulated a
statewide petition (approved by McAteer as it had no budgetary
aspect) regarding the less than minimum wage that health care
aides get with no benefits. The petition is to change this situa-
tion. She asked those present for their support of this statewide
proactive action by signing the petition.

Since it was Election Day, I encouraged everyone to vote.
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United University Professions

RETIRED MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

THE BeNErFITs oF UUP

Whether you're retired or just thinking about retirement, you
don'f heve to sioo being active in LR,

Fatred Membarship & opan b any UUF member
r good starding who hag rabred from SUNY wilh a
minimum of five condiruous years of UUP member-
ship in good standing. 1T @ member hias fewer than
five years of confinuous bargaining unit empleyment
ihe member must have conlinuaus membershipin
good standing for the lergth of heir erployment
r ra Bargainimg unil.

Benafita of Retired Membership incude:;

« $1,000 of life insurance covarage;

» Walue Advanizge discownt vision pragram;

+ Dppartunily 1o purchase UUP's soluriary danlal and vision

plans;

* Dpportunity to purchase additional programs: Aiac, Colatis

Tours: Lbery Mutug! gnd MeatLife Group Universal neurancs:;

AMG Cormmithss Chair
Cinarie hMcfioor

MISSION STATEMENT

of the Retired Membership
Governing Committee

Fedred fom:  Campus

Meilife Legal Plans; Mid-Istand Morgage; Real Estate
Advartags Program; and Trupanion pet insurancs.
« Discount produscts and sendces from: Agple; BJ's Wholesae
Club; Barzlays Cerier; Brankdyn Mets;
Enterpriza Rental Car, Goodyesr, hp Acedemy;
MNYCB Liva; NYPIRG Fual Buyerns Graw;
The Walsng Compary; snd Ticketsatiork,
« Coporiunity to participets in endior purchase NYSUT,
AFT ard NEA Sscounted pragrams end senizes.

In adgition, Retred Members have the right to wis
and i serve in glectad and sppointad posiiions, such
|5 the chair of the Ratres Membarship Governing
Committee (RMET). The RMGE char alsa ssress a5 the elecled
dalegate 1o UUP Delegale Asserizlies and as a nonvoling meriser
of the UUPF Executive Soand. Retired Members may be electad
&5 a regiongl RMGC reprasentative, or 35 a chapier officer for
=g es.

Retired Membership Application

[t ol Belirement

of saniors.
www.uupinfo.orgiretiree "%!

I I
I 1

I 1

1 I

: Homea Phana Cill Phane 1

1

The statewide Ratired Membership : [ I
Governing Committes (FMGE, through i 1
education and action, shal advocate for : Lt :
resres berafits on the state and naticnal I City Clale Zp 1
lereeds for current and fotune retiees : e :
and far the LILP agenda far publc 1 "' I
higher egucation, ard snal work with : City Slala Zp 1
olher onganizations b improve the lives i Erreil :
1 cimal I

I

I

=

Send check for §50 payable to: UUP, P.O. Box 15143, Albany, MY, 122125854
Current Retiree Members are asked to updabe their infarmafion using this farm.

Dues are azsessed on an annual basis,
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Retiree meeting highlights: April 8, 2022

by Loraine Tyler
Oneonta

he union’s statewide Retired

Membership Governing Com-

mittee met virtually April 8.

Present were Charles

McAteer, chair; F. Glenn McNitt, Capital
Region; Dan Marrone, Long Island; Ray
Guydosh, North Country; Stacey John-
son, Western New York; Eric Russell,
Metropolitan; Loraine Tyler, Southern
Tier; and Doreen Day, presidential ap-
pointee. Not represented were RMGC
members from Central New York and
the Finger Lakes.

Also on the call were UUP Membership
Development Officer Tom Hoey, officer
liaison, and staff member Walter Apple,
retiree member services coordinator.

Guests included Jo Schaffer, immedi-
ate past RMGC chair; Richard Tyler,
RMGC Finance Committee member;
Florence McCue, NYSUT retirees; some
chapter officers for retirees; and other
interested retirees

McAteer called the meeting to order at
11:17. The Code of Conduct was read.

Minutes of Jan. 13 were adopted as
written. Moved by Guydosh and sec-
onded by L. Tyler.

Chair Report—McAteer

« Vacant RMGC Long Island Region
Representative seat. L. Tyler moved and
McNitt seconded that Dan Marrone be
appointed to fulfill the remaining one-
year term, given he had the second most
LI region representative votes. Passed.

« Status of constitutional amendment
for partial voting rights for the RMGC
chair (who serves currently as a nonvot-
ing member of the statewide Executive
Board) to have limited voting; it was

unanimously approved by the UUP Exec
utive Board. If adopted by delegates to
the Spring DA, the RMGC chair would
not vote on contract issues, terms and
conditions of employment, and the
union’s annual budget (see related story,
page 1).

STACEY JOHNSON PHOTOS

RMGC members and other retiree leaders discuss issues of import to active and retired members
of UUP. This was the first in-person meeting in more than two years.

» Retirees in the ORP can use auto-
deduction for VOTE/COPE contribu-
tions, effective December 2022.

« Negotiations for the MetLife Insur-
ance program was done on our behalf
without our final input. In the past, a
subcommittee was established to partici-
pate. The committee needs to be recon-
stituted in the future.

MDO comments—Hoey

« UUP now has 6,363 retirees

« Pre-retirement workshops offered fre-
quently by W. Apple used as an organiz-
ing tool.

« The Executive Board recommended
the amendment allowing the RMGC chair
limited voting, except issues related to
bargaining, terms and conditions of em-
ployment, and budget). He said retirees
bring institutional memory, wisdom,
experience, and loyalty to discussions.

NYSUT Representative
for Retirees—McCue

« ED 52 includes all higher ed retirees;
UUP retirees are represented by Retiree
Councils 40, 41, and 42, with nine votes
of 52.

« NYSUT is 650,000 strong, including
270,000 retirees. UUP retirees are mem-

bers of NYSUT with no dues paid.

« Working with UUP to get more full-
time lines in SUNY. Getting more in-
volved with retirees around the state.

« Blueprint for Successful Retirement,
NYSUT benefits listed on NYSUT.org and
in our retirement brochure.

» The Active Retiree is distributed to all
regional NYSUT presidents.

Finance Committee Report
and Budget Discussion—R. Tyler

e Current budget based on our last
“regular” year in 2019. Accepted unani-
mously.

« Expected revenue for the 2022-2023
fiscal year, rounded to nearest dollar, is
$322,150:

Projected expenses include:

— Administrative expenses, $146,974;

— Retiree life insurance, $132,275;

— Governing expenses, $4,500;

— Meetings/travel, $4,000;

— Outreach support, $100;

— Regional meetings, $24,876; and

— Other, $19,425.

Guydosh moved and Marrone seconded
to approve the 2022-23 budget. Carried.

« Discussed purchase of UUP/NYSUT
Union for Life pins, as well as jackets for
RMGC members and Walter Apple.




Jo Schaffer of Cortland, right, discusses the proposed constitutional
amendment with members of the RMGC, including, from left, Dan
Marrone of Farmingdale and Glenn McNitt of New Paltz.

Marrone moved and L. Tyler seconded the
purchase of 14 jackets with the UUP logo.
Carried. Postponed discussion of pins
pending cost and design.

Regional Reports/Meeting Request

» All RMGC regional reps and chapter of-
ficers for retirees submitted plans for
meetings in spring 2022 and fall 2022.
L. Tyler and Guydosh moved to fund

in-person spring/fall meetings, pending
CDC rules. Carried.

Retiree Benefits—W. Apple
« Highlight new MetLife benefit
wherever you go!

Old Business
« Chapter officer for retirees vacancy at
Brockport was discussed.
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RMGC Chair Charlie McAteer, right, addresses committee members
during the April 8 meeting. To his right is RMGC Finance Committee
member Richard Tyler of Oneonta. Tyler said the expected revenue
for the 2022-2023 fiscal year is $322,150.

New Business

Emeritus Status for retirees varies by
campus. Some campuses don’t give emeri-
tus status. Need to have retiree benefits in
writing.

Pearl H. Brod award nominations due
April 15. Committee will meet virtually to
make recommendations for Executive
Board approval.

Meeting adjourned at 12:05 p.m.

1-800-342-9810, ext. 6206
socsves@nysutmail.org

WYSUT Social Services is a [Ter and confidential beneiit for all members, in-
service and retired, o Dheir Gunilies. Tell your concerns Lo one of our stall
professionals who will make an assessment and suggest strabegies which may
'i:l'rlr.!i'n-'l.-i: your siluation. We p-n‘:l\.'ll:lt fﬂ-”u“-up and reassurance ll:ln':-ugh cluiffi-
cult times and periodic telephone contact for those in need. No gquestion or
concern is unimportant to ws,
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tropanion’

Medical insurance for the life of your pet.

Coverage Overview

Budgeting for a pet’sillnesses and injuries can be stressful for anyone. It's difficult to plan for
a pet that's unlucky or develops a chronic condition, and treatment costs can be unexpected
and fluctuate. So Trupanion is there to help you focus on your furry family instead of finances.

Q WHAT'S COVERED*

© Diagnostic tests © Orthotic and mobility © Advanced dentistry
@ Medications devices @ Herbal therapy
© Surgeries © Supplements @ And so much more

WHAT'S NOT COVERED’

e Exam fees and sales e Pre-existing conditions'

tax where applicable )
¢ Preventive care?

||
uumo
90% 58550501
DDDDDD@

e Spay or neuter

WHO WHAT WHEN WHERE
14 Years and Under 90% Coverage 5-30 Days US, Canada, Puerto Rico,
All dogs and cats from The only company that Coverage begins after Ausiralia

birth to 14 years of age, covers 90% of all eligible applicable policy waiting Visit any veterinary, emergency

regardless of breed, can ilinesses and injuries and periods: 5 days for injuries care, or specialty hospital in

enroll for lifelong coverage. can pay hospitals directly and 30 days for illnesses. the US, Canada, Puerto Rico,
at checkout with no and Australia, including US and
payout limits. Canadian military installations.

ENROLL TODAY

UUP members receive an 11% monthly discount. Please contact UUP
Member Services Trust for your promo code: 800.887.3863.

Call 855.235.3134 to enroll (Mon - Fri, 10am - épm ET)

Your enrollment will go live on the first of the following month.
Premiums can be payroll deducted or directly billed through UUP. Please contact UUP with any billing questions.

' Conditions that show signs or symptoms prior fo enroliment or during waiting periods.
2This includes vaccinations, flea and tick control, heartworm medications, etc.
“Terms and conditions apply. See the policy at Trupanion.com/pet-insurance.
Trupanion is a registered trademark owned by Trupanion, Inc. Underwritten in Canada by Omega General Insurance
Company and in the United States by American Pet Insurance Company, 6100-4th Ave S, Seattle, WA 98108. Please visit
AmericanPetinsurance.com to review all available pet health insurance products.
0000000000




SumMER 2022 THE AcTivE RETIREE m 11

SUNY Poly retiree pens three books in three years

UNY Polytech-

nic Institute-

Utica retiree

member Vinood
Kool kept busy during the
COVID-19 pandemic—
writing three books on
Gandhi.

The books—published
by Macmillion between
2020 and 2022—are
based on Kool’s research
conducted for more than four decades, as well as from interviews
with the family members of Gandhi and his followers, and
archives in India. Kool also interviewed nonagenarian Justice

GANDHI'S
WISDOM

¥E frel Sk Brrmacd

Dharmadhikari, a close associate of Gandhi, at his home in Mum-

bai, India, in 2017, shortly before Kool’s retirement from SUNY.

Gandhl and the

Py

Books published by Kool
between 2020- and
2022 are:

« Gandhi’s Wisdom:
Insights from the Found-
ing Father of Modern Psy-
chology in the East, with
Rita Agrawal (Macmillan
Palgrave, USA/UK, 2022);

» Gandhi and the Psy-
chology of Nonviolence:
Scientific Roots and Devel-
opments, Volume 1, with Rita Agrawal (Macmillan Palgrave,
USA/UK, 2020); and

» Gandhi and the Psychology of Nonviolence: Applications
across Psychological Science, Volume 2, with Rita Agrawal
(Macmillan Palgrave, USA/UK, 2020).

Gandhi and Tha

SUNY names first retiree
to UFS committee

UP retiree Daniel Scott Marrone recently
became the first SUNY retiree to be ap-
pointed to a SUNY University Faculty Sen-
ate (UFS) committee.

“Being asked to serve on the UFS Governance Commit-
tee sets a precedent that opens the door for other SUNY
retirees to serve on UFS committees,” said Marrone, the
union’s Farmingdale Chapter officer for retirees and
Long Island
Region representative on the statewide Retired Mem-
bership Governing Committee.

But it wasn’t as easy as to be appointed as one might
think. First Marrone had to apply to the UFS parliamen-
tarian (Downstate Chapter retiree Henry Flax) to deter-
mine if retirees were eligible to serve on UFS committee.
Once over that hurdle, he had to be accepted by the UFS
Executive Committee.

“I had the great honor to be mentored by Dan when I
served as his alternate in the Faculty Senate. And when
his term expired, I was privileged to follow in his foot-
steps,” said Farmingdale Chapter colleague Lou Scala.
“Thanks to Dan’s efforts, this opportunity for service
and continued UUP influence in the statewide gover-
nance process is now open to retirees.

“I congratulate him on his appointment to the UFS
Governance Committee.”

M

PHOTO COURTESY OF Nick KORIDIS

Engineering reunion

Five members of the Stony Brook University facilities engineering crew
got together during a recent chapter retiree meeting. From left are Eric
Hathaway, Nick Koridis, Greg McClain, Chuck Wrigley,and Charlie
McAteer.

The rally that wasn’t

Despite finding out that a May 17
rally for Albany-area Starbucks
workers was called off last-minute,
System Administration Chapter re-
tiree John Schumacher, right, didn’t
let that dampen his spirits. After all,
the rally was cancelled when work-
ers voted 8-6 to unionize. In June,
workers at another local Starbucks
voted 15-0 to unionize; UUPers also visited that Starbucks in support.
Starbucks workers are unionizing to improve their working conditions
and to negotiate issues such as pay and staffing.

PHOTO COURTESY OF ROB TRIMARCHI




Explore all your unienimembershipihas toloffen!

A
‘a4 It's never too early
(or too late) to make

plans!

Find out how NYSUT
Member Benefits can
help you make the
most of your summer.

Check out the MB Discounts & Deals pragram in the
shopping, Travel & Personal section of our websile (o stard
planning Cand saving) teday.

Thinking of your next big adventure? A family trip or summer vacation? Member Benefits
Discouats & Dreals offers great savings of up to 50% on flights, hotels, car rentals, attractions and
more when planning a trip.

Whether you want 1o explore other countries or the Uniled Stales, Member Benelits Discounls
& Deals has Y covered. From London (o Miami 1o Tas Vegas Lo Paris, there are an abundance
of other saving able as well” Restaurants, muscums, theme paris, walking or bilee tours,
giplining, sightsecing cruises, city exploraton activilies ... the list gocs on, You can access these
deals either coline or threugh the MEB Deals mobile app.

MEMBER
Learn more by scanning the GR code to the left, [E3NSSIE

visiting memberbenefits.nysut.org or '
calling Boo-626-8101.

[or nSaetien abom s ol audorssmoat socmgementswnh peoviders of cudomsed progeames riease senracl BYSUT Mamber Bouefits,
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UUP urges FL retirees to get active!

by Joan Perrini
NYSUT Retiree Council 52

any of our NYSUT and UUP members have
moved to the warm, sunny state of Florida
or are part of the large group of winter
snowbirds.

They have created the well-run Retiree Council 43 with
several TRIF (Teacher Retirees in Florida) unions in the state.
Their biggest challenge has been growing and maintaining
their membership. So they need the help of our NYSUT
Retiree Councils to identify the NYSUT and UUP members in

Felicia Bruce, President

spmomtchi@aol.com

Florida, to reactivate some of their units. Our newest retirees
could be very helpful.

RC 43 has two highly informative conferences each year,
with speakers from NYSUT and from Florida. The officers also
planned a Florida tour this summer to visit units throughout
the state to keep their membership informed.

If you are a member living in or visiting Florida, it would be
advantageous to keep informed on your retiree benefits, while
also becoming aware of prominent issues in Florida.

Please contact one of the officers who can lead you to meet-
ings in your area:

(772) 409-4560

Miriam Hanan, Vice President

miriamtrh@gmail.com

(516) 236-0276

The map below shows the areas where current units are meeting.

NYSUT retiree units in Florida

. First Coast Unit
- (Inactive)
Daytona Unit
(Inactive)

Orando Unit

Space Coast Unit

Treasure Coast
Unit
Jupiter Unit

Southeast Unit
(Gold Coast &
Sun Coast Units
have been
combined)
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Are You Up-To-Date on Your Preventive Services?

Medicare covers a full range of preventive services to help keep you healthy and find

problems early, when treatment is most likely to work best. Ask your doctor what
services are right for you, and use the space below to track appointment dates, times,
and other important information.

0 One time “Welcome to Medicare” Preventive Visit—within the first 12 months you have
Medicare Part B (Medical Insurance)

a

Yearly “Wellness” Visit—get this visit 12 months after your “Welcome to Medicare”
preventive visit or 12 months after your Part B effective date

Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm Screening

Alcohol Misuse Screening and Counseling
Blood-based Biomarker Test

Bone Mass Measurement (Bone Density Test)

Cardiovascular Disease (Behavorial Therapy)

Cardiovascular Screenings (cholesterol, lipids, triglycerides)

Colorectal Cancer Screenings

Depression Screening

Diabetes Screening
Diabetes Self-management Training
Flu Shot

Glaucoma Test

Hepatitis B Screening

Hepatitis C Screening

HIV Screening
Lung Cancer Screening

Mammogram (screening for breast cancer)

Medical Nutrition Therapy Services

Medicare Diabetes Prevention Program

Obesity Screening and Counseling

Pap Test and Pelvic Exam (includes a breast exam)

Pneumococcal Shots

Prostate Cancer Screening

Sexually Transmitted Infection Screening and Counseling

Iy I e s O o o A 0 A

Counseling to Prevent Tobacco Use and Tobacco-caused Disease

“Your Guide to Medicare Preventive Services” has more information, like costs
and conditions that my apply, about these and other preventive services, C M s
CENTERS FOR MEDICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES

Visit Medicare.gov/publications.

CMS Product No. 11420

This product was produced at U.S. taxpayer expense.
Revised August 2021
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Ethel Roosevelt Derby—Founder of the American Red Cross on LI

by Daniel Scott Marrone
Farmingdale Officer for Retirees

.S. President Theodore
Roosevelt (1858-1919) and
second wife, Edith Kermit
Carow Roosevelt (1861-
1948), had five children. All had interest-
ing lives, including Ethel Roosevelt Derby.

Residing in the White House during her
father’s presidency (1901-1909), down-to-
earth, practical Ethel (1891-1977) assisted
her mother in first lady responsibilities.

Barely in her teens, Ethel decided to
become a nurse. While treating the sick in
hospital wards, she met Dr. Richard
Derby, whom she married in 1913. After
World War I erupted in 1914, the newly-
wed couple volunteered to serve in war-
torn France. As Derby, a major in the U.S.
Army Medical Corps, was tending
wounded soldiers near the front lines, a German cannon shell
exploded just yards from him, rendering him unconscious for
hours. Derby never fully recovered from the head trauma he sus-
tained in WWI. When he returned to the U.S.A., the young doc-
tor practiced medicine, but chronically suffered from severe
headaches. Derby also experienced post-traumatic stress disor-
der. In 1922, Richard and Ethel’s eight-year old son, Richard
Derby, Jr., perished from sepsis. This became a breaking point
for Ethel’s husband. For six years, Derby was affected by debili-
tating anxiety and depression. By 1928, he was well enough to
resume his medical career, but on a far more limited basis. Ethel
did her best to cope with her husband’s medical problems, while
at the same time raising three surviving children and leading
Long Island’s branch of the American Red Cross. In his later
years, Derby resided at a Vermont rest home. He passed away at
age 72 on July 21, 1963.

Following her mother’s passing in 1948, Ethel successfully ne-
gotiated the transfer of her parent’s home, Sagamore Hill, to the
U.S. National Park Service—henceforth becoming the Sagamore
Hill National Historic Site. The site has remained one of the
most visited units of the National Park System. Ethel also served

Don't forget to remind your beneficiaries that,
upon your death, they need to inform the campus
Human Resources Department and contact UUP
Retiree Member Services Coordinator Walter

for many years as a trustee at the American
Museum of Natural History--an institution
her grandfather, Theodore Roosevelt, Sr.
(1831-1878), founded in 1869. Post-presi-
dency, TR contributed to the museum thou-
sands of specimens brought back from his
African safari. On January 19, 2022, his
equestrian statue was removed from the mu-
seum’s entrance and relocated to the
Theodore Roosevelt Presidential Library in
North Dakota.

Ethel was a prominent community leader
in Oyster Bay, Long Island during the 1960s
and 1970s. In this capacity, she became an
outspoken champion for civil rights causes.
Strongly supporting the Civil Rights Move-
ment, Ethel advocated for the rezoning and
building of housing for low-income families
in Oyster Bay. For bringing African Ameri-
can families to her home town, she endured
harsh scorn from her rich, not-in-my-backyard neighbors.
Nonetheless, Ethel tirelessly continued the fight for equitable
housing. Successful as a community leader and spokesperson,
Ethel Roosevelt Derby became known as the “Queen of Oyster
Bay.”

Ethel’s greatest achievement was her role in establishing the
American Red Cross on Long Island during WWI. She continued
to be active in the organization for over sixty years. When Ethel
reached 70 years of age, her children requested that she sit for a
portrait. In setting-up the painting, the artist asked Ethel to
wear her most prized evening gown and jewels. Instead, she
donned her well-worn American Red Cross uniform.

After a lifetime of service to her hometown and nation, Ethel
Roosevelt Derby passed away at the age of 86 on Dec. 10, 1977.

(Daniel Scott Marrone, Ph.D., is a distin-
guished service professor emeritus from
SUNY Farmingdale. He was the college’s
first recipient of the Chancellor’s Award
for Scholarship and Creative Activities.)

What your beneficiaries need to know

Apple at (800) 342-4206. If they don't contact
UUP, they won't get the $1,000 survivor's benefit
provided by the union.

Remind them to make the call!
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